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Welcome to our May Health Briefing 
 
Central and Greater Derby Primary Care 
Trusts (PCTs) work together to improve 
the health of people across the city, and 
make sure the health services they need 
are available.  Their job is to:  
 
• work out what is needed to improve 

local people’s health 
 
• provide some services themselves – 

such as community services 
including clinics, district nurses, 
children’s services and health 
visitors  

 
• buy some services from others – 

such as larger hospitals and 
specialist treatments.  

 
The PCTs will be providing a local Health 
Briefing for each Area Panel meeting.   
 
If you have any questions you can either 
direct them through the Area Panel 
Manager – Sarah Dosunmu on 01332 
258501 or contact us direct: 
 
Debbie Jackson, Associate Director 
Central and Greater Derby PCTs 
Derwent Court 
Stuart Street 
Derby  
DE1 2FZ 
Telephone 01332 224000 ext 6360 
E-mail debbie.jackson@centralderby-
pct.nhs.uk   
 

 
 
In this issue 
 
In this issue you will find details of: 
 

• patient-led NHS latest 
• copying letters to patients 
• Normanton Medical Centre. 

 
Patient-led NHS 
 
The Department of Health has confirmed 
the following configuration for PCTs in 
Derbyshire: 
 

• Derby City PCT 
• Derbyshire PCT (excluding 

Glossop). 
 
This will come into effect from 1st 
October, but the PCTs will obviously be 
starting to work towards the change 
immediately.   
 
The three main functions of a Primary 
Care Trust have also been confirmed as: 
 
• engaging with its local population to 

improve health and well-being 
  
• commissioning a comprehensive 

and equitable range of high quality, 
responsive and efficient services, 
within allocated resources, across all 
service sectors and  

 
• directly providing high quality 

responsive and efficient services 
where this gives best-value. 

 



Copying Letters to Patients 
 

The PCTs are working to implement the 
'copying letters to patients' initiative.  
 
'Copying letters to patients' is a national 
initiative to improve communications 
between clinicians and their patients.  It 
involves offering patients a copy of items 
such as referral letters, as a matter of 
course.  This means the patient is better 
informed and knows what is being written 
about them in letters to consultants and 
other health professionals. 
 
We are encouraging all patients to ask for 
a copy of such letters, if they think it will 
be helpful. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Normanton Medical Centre 
 
United Healthcare Europe will soon be 
starting to provide services at the 
Normanton Medical Centre. While the 
contract for these services is being  
negotiated, we have been providing a full 
range of medical and associated health 
care services from the practice. 
 
The appointment of United Healthcare 
Europe followed the retirement of local 
GP Dr Paul and a consultation with 
neighbouring GPs, the Derbyshire Local 
Medical Committee and the City Council 
on options to provide a high quality 
service to the existing patients. 
 

We went out to tender for the provision of 
medical services and received four 
tenders from potential suppliers.  We 
undertook a rigorous short listing and 
selection process and identified a 
preferred supplier - United Healthcare 
Europe - on the ability of the company to 
meet the contract specification.  
 
 Area Panels are welcome to contact 
the PCT with questions, or to invite a 
representative from the PCT to speak 
at an Area Panel meeting if there is a 
particular subject of interest to the 
Panel. 
 
You can contact us at the address 
overleaf. 


